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2019
Commencement Dates

Term 1 concludes:
Friday, 12th April

Term 2 commences:
Monday, 29th April

Year 6 Canberra Excursion
Year 6 students have recently undertaken an education tour of the national
capital. Students were given the opportunity to participate in a variety of
educational programs with a focus on Australia’s history, culture, heritage and
democracy. The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young
Australians being able to visit the national capital as part of their Civics and
Citizenship education. To assist families in meeting the cost of the excursion
the Australian Government is contributing funding of $20 per student under the
Parliament and Civics Education Rebate program towards those costs. The
rebate is paid directly to the school upon completion of the excursion.

The following are comments made by Year 6 students:

"Year 6 had a fantastic day in Canberra. | felt special sitting in the House of
Representatives and the Senate because many important people have sat in
there before me." Cristina Kilberd

"My favourite part of our Canberra excursion was visiting Old Parliament House.
I found it very fascinating when they told us that Queen Elizabeth had actually
sat in the chair in the old parliament house building." Axzel Yuque

"We had a great time in Canberra, my favourite part was attending the closing
ceremony at the War Memorial. We had to be very reverent and it was
interesting listening to the soldiers stories." Breanna Borg

"Our Canberra excursion was fantastic. | liked when we went to the War
Memorial we got to visit different attractions including: a submarine, a helicopter
that served in the War and the trenches.” Alison Wedgwood-Kemp







Upcoming Events Parish News

Sacrament of Confirmation

Wednesday, 3rd April: Parramatta Diocesan Parent Information Niaht: 29 April, 2019
FOOTBALL (SOCCER) Lessons: 5th May, 12th May, 19th May, 26th May 2019
Trials - CHANGE OF Rehearsal: 1st June, 2019
VENUE—please see attached Rite of Confirmation: 2nd June 2019
information sheet. * Candidates must attend ALL lessons
For further details, please contact the parish on 9832 4461 or
Friday, 5th April: Cross Country email the parish on: sacraments@tpg.com.au
Friday, 5th April: Year 4 Assembly (2.00 pm . Saturday Mornings of Lent
Good Shepherd School) ‘Morning Prayer’ (from the Divine Office) commencing @
. 7:30am followed by Mass at 8am. Anointing of the Sick every
Monday, 8th April: Primary End of Term 1st Sat of the Month
Awards (8.30 am Good Stations of the Cross
Shepherd School) Stations of the Cross will be conducted Every Friday at
Tuesday, 9th April: Year 1 Assembly (2.00 pm 7:30pm followed by Reconciliation. Mass on the First Friday.
Good Shepherd School) Reconciliation as usual on Saturdays from 11:00am to 12:00pm.

2nd Rite Confession/Reconciliation -April 9 @ 7:30pm
Wednesday, 10th April: Holy Week Liturgy (9.00 am P @ P

Good Shepherd Church) Holy Week Timetable
Wednesday, 10th April:  Parent Group Easter Raffle 9th April 2nd Rite Reconciliation at 7.30 pm in preparation for

Draw (2.00 pm Good Easter.

Shepherd School) 17th April Chrism Mass Parramatta at 7.30 pm.

18th April Commemoration of Last Supper at 7.30 pm. At this
Mass the Project Compassion Boxes/Envelopes for Caritas

Thursday, 11th April: Year 2 Assembly (2.00 pm Australia is handed in.
Good Shepherd School) 19th April Good Friday—Passion Play at 10.00 am in front of

Thursday, 11th April: Kinder Easter Hat Parade Church. At 3.00 pm ‘Commemoration of Our Lord's Passion’ in
(2.00 pm Good Shepherd the Church.
School)

Friday, 12th April: Last Day of Term 1

School Holidays for two weeks

Monday, 29th April: First Day of Term 2

Winter Uniform for Terms 2 & 3

Dear Parents, please note the following uniform requirements for Terms 2 & 3.

School Uniform

Girls:

School Uniform Checked Tunic

White Long Sleeve Blouse Boys:

Checked Scissor Tie Black Long Pants
Green Hair Ribbons White Long Sleeve Shirt
Grey Tights or Grey Long Socks Green Zip-Up Jacket
Black School Shoes Black Socks

Green Zip-Up Jacket Black School Shoes

School Uniform Hat
Sports Uniform

Girls: Boys:
White Polo Shirt with School Emblem White Polo Shirt with School Emblem
Bottle Green Shorts Bottle Green Short
Bottle Green Tracksuit Uniform 0 S .
Predominantly White Joggers/Sneakers Bottle Green Tracksuit Uniform
Ar‘?w?.;mgir.' y 'Ig 99 ther) Predominantly White Joggers/Sneakers
Vhite Skivvy (colder weather A White Skivvy (colder weather)

White Socks .
School Unif Hat White Socks

chool Unitorm Ha School Uniform Hat
Parents, please note that the changeover date for winter uniform is officially

Monday, 13th May, 2018 (Week 3 Term 2). All students must be in the correct winter uniform by this date. The comrect
school uniform should be worn at all times, in order to maintain expectations. If, for any reason, a child is unable to wear any part
of the correct uniform, a note should be sent to your child’s class teacher. Parents who have difficulty securing uniforms for their
children please make an appointment with Mrs Carr, Principal, to discuss options. THE SCHOOL HAT IS AN ESSENTIAL ITEM
OF SCHOOL UNIFORM. THE WEARING OF THE SCHOOL HAT IS COMPULSORY.




2019 Dates

Term 1 Concludes:
Concludes: Friday, 12th April

Term 2

Commences: Monday, 29th April (Week 1)
Concludes:  Friday, 5th July

Term 3

Commences: Monday, 22nd July (Week 1)

Concludes:  Thursday, 26th September

Term 4
Commences: Monday, 14th October (Week 1)

Concludes: Wednesday, 18th December

2019 Staff Development Days
(Pupil Free Days)

Term 2: Monday, 6th May
Term 3: Friday 27th September
Term 4: Thursday, 19th December and Friday

20th December

Kindergarten Easter Hat Parade
Dear Parents & Carers, please note on Thursday, 11th April
from 2.00 pm in the School’s Playground “Cola” area,
Kinder students will be participating in an Easter Hat

Parade. All very welcome. R
Qi
D

Policies and Forms
For all policies and forms, please refer to our School Website—
"About Us"—"Palicies & Procedures™. Please note our Parent
Handbook is on our School Website under “Enrol Now” for your

convenience.

| Complaints/Grievances Forms
Parents, please note if you would like to make a complaint/

| grievance in regards to any school matter, you can pick up a

form from the school office. All matters will be attended to

under strict confidentiality.

K =

Parents picking up ....

Parents, unfortunately we have noticed recently that

| many parents are not coming to collect their children
until well after 3.15 pm. Children need to be picked
up before 3.15. There is only teacher’s supervision
until 3.15 pm. If you are unable to collect your child

‘ before this time, please make inquiries about COSHC
(Ph. 0409 191 980). Thank you for your attention.
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School Commencement time: 8.30 am
School Dismissal time: 2.50 pm

Social Skill of the Week

“Cover your nose when you sneeze and then wash
your hands”

Mobile Phone—Settings on your phone
Parents, would you please check your Settings for
“Incoming Call restrictions” and “Do Not Disturb”
notifications on your mobile phones so as in a case of an
emergency, we need to be able to contact you. Would you
please ensure that you can be contacted quickly and easily.
Thank you.

Privacy Consent
Dear Parents & Carers,
If you do not give consent for the use of your child’s image
and/or works to be published in our School Newsletter or
on our website, please notify the school in writing. If you
do not want your child to sell raffle tickets, please also
inform the school office. Thank you.

Information regarding Leave from School
Leave from school for holiday/overseas trips in school time
is not encouraged and must be explained in writing to the
School Principal.

A leave form (“Application for Extended Leave”) must be
completed at least 4 weeks in advance for 5 or more
school days. If leave is 10 days or more, an interview
with the Principal is also required, together with an
Application for Extended Leave form. Leave forms can be
obtained from the School Office.

Leave of 4 days and less needs to also be approved by
the Principal. Please write a letter to your child’s class
teacher outlining the details of the leave, including the
first and last school day that the child will be absent.

Leave during school terms is strongly discouraged.




End of Daylight Saving—
Clocks go back 1 hour this coming

Sunday, 7th April at 3.00 am.

Dear Parents & Carers, please note if someone else will be

collecting your child early or during school hours, on your
behalf, you need to inform the school in writing or by
email to:(goodshepherd@parra.catholic.edu.au) PRIOR

TO PICKUP. This policy is effective immediately. Thank
you for your cooperation in this matter.

IMPORTANT

Student Supervision Reminder

All children must be picked up by 3.15 pm

As you know it is a priority at Good Shepherd Primary School
to keep every child safe. Teachers have a duty of care to
supervise children both in class and on the playground. This
supervision commences at 8.10 am each morning. Similarly
afternoon supervision of children concludes at 3.15 pm.
Parents, please be mindful that all children must be
picked up by this time.

It is vital that parents seek a safe, supervised environment
whilst they are away at work. It is not the responsibility of
school staff to provide before and after school care whilst
parents are at work. School staff have their own personal and
professional responsibilities to attend to in out of school hours.
Thank you for your support with this matter.

_ Kindergarten 2020
) Enrolments
L£f45€ / / Enrolment Application forms for
"+ Kindergarten 2020 are now available
NOTE from the School Office. Parents, if you
already have a child at Good Shepherd,
you will still need to submit an Enrolment
Form for any new siblings for 2020,

Year 4, Year 1 & Year 2

Grade Assemblies
Dear Parents, please note the following dates for Year 4,
Year 1 & Year 2 Grade Assemblies:

Year 4
Friday, 5th April at 2.00 pm

Year 1
Tuesday, 9th April at 2.00 pm

Year 2
Thursday, 11th April at 2.00 pm

School Fees 2019
Dear Parents, accounts for the first instalment of school fees
have been issued. If you have not received your invoice please
contact the school office for a copy. Any family having difficulty
completing term payments on time and who wish to make
payments by instalments using cash, Centrelink or BPay etc,
please contact the School Office for an appointment to set up a
new arrangement. Catholic Education Office is also offering a
Flexible Payment Plan (FPP) for your 2019 School Fees—
details will be included with your school fee statement. Please

note that a term’s notice in writing must be given to the
Principal before the removal of a student or a full term’s
fees will be payable.

Parent Group News
Easter Drive
Thank you to the parents who have already donated.
Our Parent Group Is asking fellow parents for donations of
Easter Eggs, Easter Goodies and Baskets for their annual
Easter Drive. We'll continue to accept donations until
Friday 5th April, 2019. Please hand in your donations to
the lovely staff in the school office. Thank you for your
support.

Raffle Tickets

Raffle Tickets have been sent home.
First Prize: Large Easter Egg Basket
2nd Prize: Medium Easter Egg Basket
3rd Prize: Small Easter Egg Basket

Tickets are 50 cents each or 5 for $2.00.
Tickets are due back by Friday 5th April, 2019
Drawn Wednesday 10th April, 2019

Good luck and thank you!

No Nut Policy
A number of our students have severe allergies. Please do
not send peanut butter/Nutella sandwiches or other foods
containing whole or crushed nuts or sesame seeds to
school. This also includes Excursions! Your co-operation is

greatly appreciated. S
L "
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Small change for a big result!
Is your coin purse rattling!! Can you find some 5 cent pieces
in there? What can you buy with 5 cents—not a lot, however
you can be part of a big change for Fr Luan in East Timor.
Each Friday we are gathering 5 cent coins—they will be
going towards a new generator to help the students and
community where Fr Luan is located. Please consider
saving those ratiling 5 cent pieces, your little change can
make a HUGE difference. If you would like to be part of the
small change revolution, please send those 5 cent coins
every Friday. Thank you for being part of the Small
Change—Big Result coin donation.




Peace & Joy Awards
The Good Shepherd School Community would like to congratulate the following students for their hard work and dedication
throughout the past week. These awards are presented for cooperation, respectfulness, responsibility, care, compassion, fair go

and integrity.
KB | Grace Gearman KG Ruby LuzardoGott_s
i KR ) Kendrick Qakes KW Emma Xuereb :
e i _
1B ‘ Samiuela Toa 16 | Estelle Osifo
1R Halle Tauaifaga 1w Owen Pender
| — = ) - - —
2B ‘ Isabelle Diamse ' 2G | Addison Stone
| 2R Achan Mawien 2w ' Christian Elters
3B | Gabriel Burke 3G Oliver Gutierrez o
3R ‘ Isaac Langi I oaw | Smir Al Hamwi
‘ 4B Jacob Gigante 4G Alena Terepo |
' 4R | Denise Nicolas | 4w Ava Stone
| +
‘ 5B | Louise Reyes 5G Satya Patel ‘
5R _: Andrei Jambalos o osw Not Published ]
6B l Chris Oquias | 6G R Prit Patel
| 6R Roman Tuaimau

School Office—
Closed for Cash Transactions only —
Thursday, 11th April and
Friday, 12th April, 2019
Dear Parents, Thursday and Friday next week, (11th &
12th April) the School Office will not be receipting any cash
transactions due to end of term finalising. We apologise for
any inconvenience and ask for your consideration at this time.
EFTPOS transactions will still be accepted. Thank you.

School
In the event of your child being
absent from school due to illness,
please inform the school office by

phone or email. It is necessary
that a written no f lanati

be forwarded to the class teacher
-on the day of your child’s return to school. Prolonged
absences from school due to illness should be supported by |
a medical certificate.

Have you changed your

S~ contact details?

As part of maintaining a safe environment

for all students and staff at Good

Shepherd Primary School, we conduct
regular Emergency Evacuation and Safety
Drills. You may have information come home from your child
regarding an Evacuation Practice, please be assured in the
event of a real emergency all families will be notified at the
earliest possible time. Please inform the office in writing if
you have changed your contact details. Thank you.

Naplan 2019
NAPLAN for Years 3 and 5 will be held from the 14th -
24th May. From this year NAPLAN tests will be online,
except for the Year 3 writing test which will still be completed
on paper. The children will use the technology that we have
at school to complete the tests.

The children will complete four tests during this testing
period.

Writing

Reading

Conventions of Language
Numeracy

More information will come home soon though if you would
like to read more, visit this Catholic Education Office
Parramatta web page.

https://sites.qooale.com/parra.catholic.edu.au/2019-cedp-

naplan-online/information-for-parents

Mrs Cooke

NAPLAN Onlig -

omaton for paen
ang cares




Primary End of Term Awards
The following students from Year 3 to Year 6 will receive Awards for Term 1 2019. These awards will be presented
at the Whole School Assembly at 8.30 am next Monday, 8th April (Week 11). Parents are warmly invited to attend.

Consistent Effort

Class | Religious Education | Learning Achievement | Learning Achievement
3B |[Joelle Soliman Nixon Baduria Chantelle Osifo Samantha Zacharia
3G [Rowana Ma'asi Marc Brayden Sincero  |Makayla De Guia Brianna Saxelby
3R |Faustina Vaifale Rovin Ayala Jacob Cayetano Ite Tonga
3W_ [Smir Al Hamwi Anjani Patel Miguel Manalili Zaijan Cayagill
4B |Jarred Mercado Lucas Blazevic Sofia Nazar Shanelle Escueta
4G |Samiuela Tonga Jana Tato [Nino Santos Isabella Gutierrez
4R |Abbey Irmisch Julianne Tumalad Denise Nicolas Jaiden Rosas
AW |Kristina Labeeb Prahallika Panuganti  [Serj Pablo g:'\:zaMaCM'"a"
5B [Louise Reyes Gabrielle Capule Lucas Lobos Brianna Acuzena
5G |Angelo Dela Paz Eunice Gutierrez Sienna Soares Laurina Aziz
BR |Kevianne Dela Cruz Angelo Cruz Mat Alampayan Paul Sewiha
5W [Isabelle Deaves Reuben-Marcel Frias Matthew Zacharia Mariem Tungul
6B [Joanne Imlay Isabella Cobban Jaymee Felizardo Jalil Rizeq
6G |Marley-Poppi Ellison Liam Bell Tuatangiketatau Sailosi  |Cloey Nguyen
6R |Gaile Zapanta Jasleen Sehgal Avani Narayan Lily Taranto
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Attendance at School
Just a quick reminder that ALL student absences need to be explained. This is a legal requirement. We
ask that on your child's return to school you send a note to explain their absence for school. We need to
receive this note within seven days of the last day of absence. We all know that every day counts, but of
course when students are unwell it is best for them and their peers, to keep them at home in order for
them to recover. Thanks for your prompt action!

!
How to keep |
your child
safe online

TIPS FOR PARENTS |

Here are some tips for parents to keep your child safe online

BE SAFE BE RESPECTFUL BE RESPONSIBLE
Be aware of how your child uses the internet and +Talk to your children about cyberbullying. Online = Consider using inbuilt filters and controis on your
explore it with them communication should be responsibie and respectfinl digitat devices and home network to manage your
+ Set rules and monitor to make sure your child « Children and adolescents who are being cyberbuliied children’s online access. Keep your virus
knows what information they can share or post sometimes change thelr behaviour. If you are concerned protection up to date
online and which websites they can visit they might be & victim of cyberbullying, talk to them Talk with your chitd about being careful when
Teach your child to tell a trusted adult if they feel and tell them you are concerned. Amange to talk to a downloading files or clicking on finks. Some files
uncomfortable about something they have found teacher or schoel counsellor or finks may be harmful vituses or trying to obtain
on the internet or received in an email = Advise your child not to respond to any negative personal information
Discuss with your child the importance of messages and to keep evidence. Tell them to report any  « Certain enline activities (downloading iitegal
keeping personal information private. This sort of negative messages they receive to you or another videas or music, plagiarism, sexting, identity theft,
information can be used to identify or locate trusted 'hacking’ networks) ara fllegal and can resuit in
where they live, go to school or activities in which = Children and thelr parents can contact social media criminal charges
they are Involved companies and ask for defamatory material 1o be taken
down_ If the material is not gone within 48 hours, 3
complaint can be lodged with the Office of the
Chitdren's eSafely Commissioner 41 www.esafely.gov.au

For more information visit. www.esafely.gov.au Carthollc Education
hitp:// cradigitateitizenship.weebly.com/for-parents.htmi Diocasa of Parramatta




News from the Catholic Education Office

NAIDOC Week 2019 - Voice, Treaty, Truth
NAIDOC Week 2019 will run nationally from 7-14 July 2019 and is an occasion for all Australians to come

together to celebrate the history, culture and achievements of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander
people - the oldest continuing cultures on the planet.

These dates occur during the school holiday break so schools usually celebrate:

e in the last week of term 2 (1 to 5 July) or

e in the first week of term 3 (22 to 26 July)

It is recommended to start planning 3 significant activities to highlight this special event in 2019.

NSW Youth Week 2019 Design Competition

Youth Week is fast approaching. This year, the NSW Youth Week theme is: Coming together to Connect,
Share, Speak out, and Celebrate. The theme was decided by the NSW Youth Advisory Council 2018.
Youth Week will run from 10-18 April 2019.

To celebrate NSW Youth Week this year, the Office of the Advocate for Children and Young People
(ACYP) is inviting young people between 12 and 24 years of age to enter the NSW Youth Week Design
Competition.

The winner will be presented with an award and will receive shoe slides with their design printed on them
for themself, their family and friends at the NSW Youth Week Forum at NSW Parliament House on
Monday 8 April 2019.

Designs can include drawings, paintings, photographs and digital illustrations. it’s not about being a good
artist, it's about young people showing us what inspires them.

Entries close Sunday 17 March 2019.

Click on the Jink to find out more and submit your application.

$1000 Literary Award for Senior Secondary Students (Ref: 21/19)

Applications are invited from senior secondary students residing in Australia or New Zealand for the 2019
Liam and Frankie Davison Award for outstanding achievement in literary writing on an issue in women's
health thanks to the Royal Australian and New Zealand College of Obstetricians and Gynecologists
(RANZCOG).

Applications opened 31 January and close Tuesday 30 April 2019.

This $1000* award provides an exciting opportunity for students, whether they are interested in medicine,
science, health, sociology, politics or law. Launched in 2014, the award was renamed in 2015 in honour
of RANZCOG staff member and award-winning author, Liam Davison and his wife Frankie, a secondary
school teacher, in recognition of their shared passion for nurturing and encouraging young writers.
Entrants can write about any issue in women’s health that interests them. Previous submissions have
included fictional and non-fictional pieces addressing a broad range of issues including anorexia, child
marriage, pregnancy in third world countries, assisted reproductive technology and violence against

women.
For further information please contact the RANZCOG Foundation Coordinator by email

at ifdaward@ranzcog.edu.au.

News from the Bishop’'s Office
JRS Foodbank

The Jesuit Refugee Service's foodbank provides much needed fresh food, non-perishable items, and
toiletries to over 350 individuals and families every month. We invite you to join our Lenten Foodbank
Appeal: “6 weeks of Lent- Give 6 Things”. JRS have identified six staple items that are most frequently
requested, and we are encouraging parishioners to bring one designated item to their parish each week
over Lent. Contact 02 9098 9336 or kim.smith@jrs.org.au for more information.

Healing after Abortion

Rachel’s Vineyard Retreat offers a sanctuary in which to renew, rebuild and redeem hearts broken by
abortion in a safe, supportive, confidential and non-judgmental environment. Rachel’s Vineyard offers a
confidential voicemail number: 0400 092 555 or email info@rachelsvineyard.org.au. The retreats for 2019
will be held at Varroville, NSW on April 5-7 and Oct 25-27. Brochures are in the church or see the

website: www.rachelsvineyard.org.au

Good Shepherd Primary School
134 Hyatts Road, Locked Bag 1001, Plumpion NSW 2761 - Phone: 9836 7100
Email: goodshepherd@parra.catholic.edu.au - Website: www.gsplumpton.catholic.edu.au




PARRAMATTA DIOCESE - PRIMARY SPORT

2019 FOOTBALL (SOCCER) TRIALS INFORMATION - NEW VENUE

Congratulations,

has been selected and approved

by your school to attend the Parramatta Diocesan FOOTBALL trial

SPORT TRIAL:
CONVENER:
DATE:
VENUE:

STUDENT ARRIVAL TIME:

START TIME:
FINISH TIME:

PRINCIPAL’S AUTHORITY:

COST:

TRANSPORT &
SUPERVISION:

UNIFORM:
EQUIPMENT:

MEDICAL CONDITIONS:

CANTEEN:

WET WEATHER:

SELECTIONS:

NSWPSSA SELECTIONS:

Kind Regards,

Warganet Thouston

BOYS & GIRLS FOOTBALL

Steve Kovelis — St Michael’s, Baulkham Hills

: Location :

Wednesday 3™ April 2019

Tod Harwood Reserve, - Change! -
Cnr Park Rd & Renown Rd, Bauticham Hills| . E
BOYS 8:20am GIRLS ~ 1:45pm :

BOYS 8:45am GIRLS - 2:00pm

BOYS 1:30pm (approx.) GIRLS - 3:30pm (approx.)

Your child has been selected by your school and has your principal and the School Sports
Coordinator’s approval to attend this trial.

$10.00 per student — Please make payment to your school prior to the trial

and organising their
child’s transport to and from the FOOTBALL Trial.

Water bottle, mouth guard (if required) and appropriate footwear must be worn
Refer to the FOOTBALL Sport Safety guidelines

Parents are required to notify their school, event organiser/s (i.e. Convener) and team

manager/s should their child be carrying a pre-existing injury leading into an event including
concussion. A student who has suffered a concussion injury may not return to contact/collision
activities less than 14 days from the resolution of all symptoms. For further information refer to the

Australian Medical Association at link https://ama.com.au/position-statement/concussion-in-sport-
2019

Canteen facilities are not available. Students are to bring their own refreshments and food
for the day.

In case of inclement weather please check the Facebook Page:

Primary Sport Parramatta Diocese
Please note these FOOTBALL trials will proceed wherever possible.

Students must attend the selection trials to be eligible for selection. Any student who
cannot attend trials for any valid reason must contact the Primary Sport Teaching
Educator prior to the trial. Selections will be made based on performance at the trial.
Selectors will be appointed based on their experience and background in this particular
sport. Players must be available for all pathway selections dates:

»

To be considered for selection in the NSWPSSA state team for participation at all School
Sport Australia 12 Years & Under championships: Students must be turning between the
ages of 10 and 12 in the year of competition i.e. Students turning the ages of 8, 9 and 13
in the year of competition are not eligible for NSWPSSA State selection.

Principal / Sports Coordinator’s Signature

Teaching Educator Primary Sport

Insert school stamp



